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Dear participants:
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After many months of preparation, we are finally only a few days away from the start of our long-
awaited ISGF-AISG World Conference. This latest newsletter is designed to provide all the crucial 
information you will need before joining us for what we hope will be an unforgettable meeting. 
From important reminders to last minute details, we will guide you through the final steps so that 
you arrive prepared to participate fully.

Conference Program 
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Highlights: 

● Pick up of participants and transfer to the hotel: in order to 
adequately prepare your welcome, before September 10, you must 
complete Arrival data form on the Conference website with your 
travel details. We will organize the pick-up of participants arriving 
in Malaga and Granada by bus on the morning of September 17 
at the time we will indicate later..

● Check-in and accommodation: upon arrival at the hotel Abades 
Nevada (Calle de la Sultana, 3, 18008, Granada, tel. +34 958327200) 
in the lobby, you must present an identification document and you will 
receive your credential and welcome kit. Delegates from the different 
countries will hand their flag (1m high x 1.5m wide) to the person assigned 
to receive it. Participants attending as accompanying persons must present 
their registration upon arrival. You will then proceed to the hotel reception 
desk (check-in), where you will be assigned a room and given a key. 

● Required documentation: for the reception at the hotel and the visit to 
the Alhambra it is essential to show the official identification document or 
passport.

● Clothing: when packing your luggage, keep in mind that the weather in Granada in 
September is hot (28º/15º). It is mandatory to be in uniform for the opening 
ceremony at the Paraninfo on September 18 in the morning. The group photo will be 
taken there. For the excursions on September 20, wear comfortable clothes and 
shoes. At the gala dinner on Saturday, September 21, you may dress either elegantly 
or in typical national dress. 

● Luggage: we recommend summer clothes with some warmer clothes for 
the night. As it is a light luggage, we suggest leaving some free space in 
the suitcase to buy local souvenirs, such as handicrafts and other typical 
objects, as well as products from the ISGF-AISG association stores or the 
World Market.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdZ6YDVCnImdL7xS444ZMFlfSA51W-SLj_B508_DyhcvdjYcA/viewform
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● On the 22nd, the two post-conference trips will begin, one to Andalusia and the other to Castilla. 
Although the trip to Castilla does not meet the minimum number of participants required in 
principle, the agency Halcón Viajes has finally decided to organize it.

● The Italian and Norwegian NSGF has made a Proposal to the World 
conference concerning the the UN document "Agenda 2030 for sustainable 
development" and World Bank document “World Development Report 2023 
- Migrants, refugees and societies”  as a continuation of the work started at 
the Bali Conference. The aim is to make a resolution from the World 
Conference that all NSGFs can agree upon. In connection with this work at 
the conference we kindly ask all participant NSGFs to bring with them a 
short presentation of work they do to better the environment or to help 
migrants or immigrants. We would like to see work  that is done by local 
guilds either together with young people or on their own. You can make the 
presentation oral, with pictures or posters or by digital media. The 
presentation should take a maximum of 3 minutes. It should be done in 
English, French or Spanish. Your presentation will be used in connection with 
a workshop in one of these languages on Thursday 19th September.

● Sightseeing tours of the city, excursions around the 
province and post-conference trips: Conference 
attendees, as accompanying persons, will enjoy a specific 
program of activities with sightseeing tours of the city. All 
participants will have the opportunity to get to know the 
province during the excursions on Friday, September 20. Portal 
del Patronato de Turismo de Granada offers extensive 
information on tourism in the capital and its province. This 
organization, which depends on the Provincial Council, has 
provided valuable support to this Conference so that it can 
offer an enriching experience for everyone. 

● Plenary sessions and workshops: Within the program, during the 
plenary sessions, presentations prepared by the ANSGs that have 
requested it will be projected. For proper organization, ANSGs are kindly 
requested to send their presentation before the start of the Conference to 
the following address: worldbureau@isgf.org to the attention of Nathalie 
Henrard.

https://turgranada.es/en
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As you can see, this World Conference is a meeting point with a wide variety of activities, where our 
histories, our cultures and our hopes will converge. It will be a place to share our passion for Scouting 
and our determination to make the world a better place.

Scouting has taught us that, united, we can overcome challenges and achieving ambitious goals. 
Now, more than ever, we need that unity, that borderless collaboration that allows us to learn from 
each other, inspire each other and find new ways to serve our communities and the world. Each of you 
brings with you your experience, your vision and your commitment to the values that unite us. This 
conference is an opportunity to strengthen our bonds and to build a better future, guided by the 
principles that have shaped us as scouts and guides.

Let's live with enthusiasm this meeting with the spirit that defines us!

See you in September!
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How to be informed and contact us

Web page https://30wconf.org

Facebook https://www.facebook.com/30WConf

Instagram @30WConf

X @30WConf

Email welcome@30wconf.org

Social net Tag  #30WConf


